
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD AT LLYSWEN PUBLIC HALL, LLYSWEN ON 

2nd NOVEMBER, 2015  

 

Present:  Cllr Mrs. Y. Hepton  Cllr Mr. H. Lewis 

   Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd   Cllr Ms. M. Blackwell 

   Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes  Cllr Ms. C. Powell 

   Cllr Steve Davies 

   Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk 

 

Apologies:  Cllr Mr. C. Williams  Cllr Mrs. S. Richards 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest. 

 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th October, 2015 were read, agreed and confirmed as a 

correct record.  Proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Powell. 

 

MATTERS ARISING 

 

375/2014 Speeding of Vehicles, Llys Meillion – Cllr Powell reported that the speed strips have now 

been removed and she will ask PCSO Jason Hawkins for a report of the findings. 

 

       Action By: Cllr Powell 

 

389/2014 Royston Hall Management Committee – It was reported that work has commenced on the 

hall and it is currently closed.  Cllr Blackwell reported that she had nothing further to report as no 

meeting of the Management Committee had been held.  It was also agreed that the Clerk request 

minutes of the meeting from the Management Committee. 

       Action By: Clerk 

 

393/2014 Powys Wellbeing Group – Cllr Hughes reported that the Wellbeing Group met with the 

Planning and Estates Department of the Powys Trust Board at the end of October and presented 

document one of the Business Plan for the development of the Bronllys site.  The group were 

praised for the issue of the business plan and great encouragement was given from Powys Trust but 

was subject to various criteria being issued by the Director of Planning.  The group has requested in 

writing a list of issues required to enable the project to go forward in a correct manner.  It was 

agreed by both parties that all future meetings would involve Powys County Council and the Powys 

Trust Board to enable all discussions to progress.  

 

 

        www.bronllyscc.org  
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393/2015 Footpath, Talgarth Road – The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Edwina 

Hart, Minister for Economy, Science and Transport.  Ms. Hart indicated that the Community 

Council’s comments regarding the footpath have been considered as part of the update to the view 

and that her officials are considering the information before reporting the findings.  With regard to 

the zebra crossing Ms. Hart asked for more specific details of the road the children would be 

crossing and the Clerk will provide this information. 

       Action By: Clerk 

 

397/2015 Defibrillator for Llyswen – The Clerk reported that she is yet to hear from the company 

who maintain defibrillators in the area but will chase this up. 

 

       Action By: Clerk 

 

410/2015 Grants for War Memorials – Cllr Powell and Cllr Lewis are yet to meet but will do so by the 

next meeting. 

       Action By: Cllr Powell/Cllr Lewis 

 

415/2015 Public Meeting Re. Proposed Closure of Gwernyfed High School – This remains ongoing.  

Cllr Lloyd reported that a press release will be made about primary schools in the area. 

 

417/2015 Bollard Opposite Anchorage Caravan Park – Cllr Lewis reported that the weeds have still 

not been cleared.  Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up. 

       Action By: Cllr Davies 

 

419/2015 Japanese Knotweed – Cllr Davies reported that he is following this up. 

 

       Action By: Cllr Davies 

 

420/2015 Rubbish Bin, Bronllys – This is still to be completed.  Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up. 

 

       Action By: Cllr Davies 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

A letter was received from Powys Citizens Advice Bureau asking for financial assistance.  It was 

proposed by Cllr Lewis, seconded by Cllr Lloyd and agreed by all present that the Community Council 

do not give financial assistance at this time. 

 

A letter was received from Brecon and District Disabled Club thanking the Community Council for the 

recent donation of £150.00 

 

Planning Application P/2015/0911 Proposed change of use of B8 storage and distribution into hotel 

use with construction of extensions and creation of 34 additional car parking spaces at Llangoed 

Hall, Llyswen. 

There were no objections voiced.     www.bronllyscc.org  

http://www.bronllyscc.org/


ACCOUNTS 

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 

Denise Abberley-Williams (October)   £137.76 

HMRC (October)     £  34.44 

Janet Lewis (October)     £  40.00 

Huw Lewis (License for Website 2014 and 2015)  £223.50 

 

Income Received 

Purchase of Burial Plot     £200.00 

Additional Inscription on Grave Stone   £   20.00 

 

Bank Balances As Per Latest Statements 

Current Account     £4,132.39 

Reserve Account     £    463.62 

Bonus Saver Account     £    408.28 

 

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Cllr Hepton wished to have clarification pertaining to guests attending Community Council meetings.  

Cllr Davies advised that if members of the public attend a meeting and wish to speak they are 

permitted 5 minutes and that the Standing Orders can be suspended for that item of discussion.  As 

the Standing Orders were not present at the meeting it was agreed that the Clerk bring a copy to the 

next meeting. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

Cllr Hepton reported that an E Mail had been circulated via the Clerk regarding Grow Wild 

Community Project Funding for planting of trees and she felt this would be beneficial to Llyswen.  It 

was agreed that the Clerk apply for funding. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th January, 2016 at 7.30 p.m. in Llyswen Public Hall. 
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